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 Dear Parents/ Carers 
I am writing to provide you with an update on our current contingency planning in relation to Coronavirus. Clearly this is a rapidly changing situation at national level and we are working within a context where circumstances and advice are subject to change at little to no notice. On a daily basis, we are studying the updates from the Department for Education (DfE) as well as the guidance issued by Public Health England, NHS and Leeds City Council. I am also in regular contact with the other local schools. We are using these updates to help us develop and inform our contingency planning and are of course basing decisions on the expert advice provided. 
As previously communicated, in terms of our daily routines in school, our cleaning regime has been strengthened and we continue to promote good hand washing hygiene. We have stopped using cups in the classrooms, so can you please send a water bottle into school for your child and remind them that they must not share. Water fountains are now just being used to fill up water bottles. 
To try and prevent/delay the spread of Coronavirus, we have today taken the decision to cancel or postpone school events planned for the next 3 weeks, in the first instance. Our rational for this decision is to limit non-essential social contact within school. Such events include; school visits, non-essential school visitors, swimming lessons, music lessons, Easter Service in Church, SEN meetings, (Miss Williams will contact any parent who was due to attend a meeting) and events where large groups of parents are coming into school e.g. outstanding parents consultations (Year 5).
The following events WILL NOT be happening as planned.
Week beginning
16th March
Tues 17th
Year 4 swimming lesson at Leisure centre




Year 6 after school netball coaching



Wed 18th
Collective Worship Club Visit to Shire Oak



Thurs 19th
Year 1 & 2 afterschool archery club



Fri 20th
  
Under 11’s netball fixture at Leisure Centre

Week beginning
23rd March
Mon 23rd
Reception & Year 1 music workshop



Tues 24th
Year 4 trip to Leeds Town Hall





Year 4 Swimming lesson





Year 6 afterschool netball coaching



Wed 25th 
Year 5 Kingswood meeting (5:30pm)


Thurs 26th 
Year 5 Step into Easter workshop (South Parade Baptist Church)





Year 1 & 2 Afterschool archery club
                                                     Reception Stay and Play
30th March
Mon 30th 
Year 3 & 4 production - dress rehearsal
                          Tues 31st  
Easter Church Service



Wed 1st 
Year 3 & 4 production afternoon performance



Thurs 2nd
Year 3 & 4 production evening performance





Year 1 & 2 afterschool archery club

School will still be closed on Friday 27th March for the planned training day.
We currently have no plans to close our Before and After School Club (run by Mr Holdsworth, Mrs Sheard and Mrs McDonald) located In the Pre-school. 
At present our aim is to postpone these events but we may have to review this should the information from Public Health change. An exception to this will be the Easter Service which is cancelled completely. 

Throughout our contingency planning, every attempt will be made to avoid disruption to learning. Below is a summary of our current plans but as I am sure you will appreciate this is an ever evolving situation and we will undoubtedly have to change and react to situations as they evolve. Our hope in sharing these plans is that you fully understand that we will do all that we can to keep our children and staff safe, whilst at the same time continuing to provide an education. 
1. Infection affects a member of our school community and a case is confirmed. 
In this scenario, the school would have to follow direct guidance from Public Health England. 
2. High levels of staff illness/absence, making it impossible to staff all classes. 
In this scenario, we can cope with a certain level of staff absence, this may include combining teaching groups. If, however, the levels of absence became too high and it becomes a danger in terms of ratios then we would have to close school. 
3. Instruction to close the whole school for a limited period. 
How you can help us prepare: 
Our main form of communication throughout a school closure/re-opening is via the texting service teachers2parents and this information will also be displayed on the school website. Please ensure you inform us as soon as possible if we do not have your current email/mobile phone number. We are providing teachers with guidance regarding homework and more information will come out to parents regarding this before the end of the week. 
Communication 
During this period, if your child will be absent from school, we ask that parents follow the normal absence procedures relating to pupils by contacting school on each day of absence To report an absence please telephone the main school number.
As you may be aware the advice from Public Health England has changed as of 16th March 2020. The current advice is for individuals with a new persistent cough or high temperature of 37.8C or above to stay at home and self-isolate the entire household for 14 days. 
Guidance on how to self-isolate to ensure this is effective can be found on the link below: 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolation-advice/ 
Teachers today have communicated with their own classes our key messages of good hygiene, additional cleaning and also the reasons why school events have been postponed or cancelled over the next three weeks.
We have done this in a very calm and factual manner in order to ensure that children feel safe and secure here at school. 
We are aware that this can be unsettling for the children and families as concerns about Coronavirus are exacerbating anxieties and schools and parents have a role to play here. 
We are currently exploring ways in which we can reduce crowding in the school playground at the beginning and the end of the school day; this information will be sent out in the coming days.
Many thanks for your continued support and understanding as we plan for these potential scenarios. 
Kind regards
Steven Viles

Headteacher
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  This school is committed to safeguarding and promoting the wellbeing of all children, and expects our staff and volunteers to share this commitment.”


[image: image3.jpg][image: image4.png]


[image: image5.png]


[image: image6.jpg]


